

Policy Motion/Idea History

3/10/2002	Motion: To allow GSRs to hold Officer positions at the area service level.
7/14/2002	Motion: All cell phones are to be turned off or placed on vibrate during area service.
10/13/2002	Motion: To allow the RCM to store their literature in the PCASC literature cabinet. <i>(2 keys — Chair & Lit Chair)</i>
7/13/2002	Motion: That a copy of the PCASC bank statement be attached to the Treasurers report at each area service meeting as a preventive measure to guard against misappropriation of PCASC funds.
8/10/2003	Motion: That all PCASC reports be kept on file for a period of 1 year.
8/10/2003	Motion: That all PCASC Treasurer reports be kept on file for a period of 2 years.
9/14/2003	Motion: That the Literature Chair will keep group purchase receipts for literature for a period of 1 year.
9/12/2004	Motion: A member group loses its voting privileges on all PCASC motions if that group has no representatives for two (2) consecutive PCASC meetings. In order to have the voting privileges restored a representative must attend two (2) consecutive PCASC meetings and will restore the groups voting privileges and be able to participate in voting at the second PCASC meeting attended. <i>Representatives in include the GSR and GSRA, in their absence the groups Secretary and Treasurer shall suffice as representation.</i>
1/9/2005	Motion: To make the reading of the Twelve Concepts a required reading before the start of area service.
1/9/2005	Motion: A group will be absent if not present at both quorum calls.
1/9/2005	Motion: \$500 seed money annually for activities.
3/13/2005	Motion: To make April the month that all officer positions, sub-committee positions, workshop and area level trusted servant positions are up for election.
4/9/2006	Recommendation: Add to Article IX, Section 4, Item J which will read, "To maintain on record all sub committee reports that contain financial information."
4/9/2006	Recommendation: Add to the end of Article XIII, Section 1, Item B which will read, "...except in April, when elections occur."
4/9/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 3, Item D which will be changed from "The PSASC will audit the Treasury every 45 days" to "The PSASC will audit the Treasury every one (1) year"
4/9/2006	Recommendation: Add to the end of Article VIII, Section 1 which will read, "And, that you have not served two consecutive terms at the stated commitment unless the position has been vacant for six months.
5/21/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XI, Section 3 (Quorum), be changed from "The five (5) often (10) of the voting participants..." to "That 50% of the voting participants..."
5/21/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 5, be changed from "It is the duty of the Activity Sub-Committee Chairperson to select..." to "It is the duty of the Secretary to select..."
6/11/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article IX, Section 1, (in accordance with policy change on May 21, 2006) be changed from "A quorum is that 50% of the ten (10) voting participants, which is five (5) member groups of the PSASC are present..." to "A quorum is that 50% of the voting participants are present..."
6/11/2006	Motion: To make it policy that the following sub-committees, be allowed to have a voting participant commitment: Helpline, H&I, PI, Workshop, and Activities.
	Recommendation: Modify Article IV, Section 1.0 (Classes), (in accordance with policy change said above). "No person shall hold more than one membership in class of combination thereof." to "No person shall hold more than one membership in class of combination thereof, except that the following sub-committees, be allowed to have a voting participant commitment: Helpline, H&I, PI,
	Workshop, and Activities.

7/9/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 3, Item F from "This expense is limited to Twenty Dollars (\$20.00)" to "This expense is limited to 50% more than number of groups."
7/9/2006	Recommendation: Add to the end of Article XI, Section 5, ", after group reports."
7/9/2006	Motion: To allow \$100 per month to be available to the secretary as a budget.
	Recommendation: Add to Article XV, Section 8 (Secretary Budget). The Secretary will have available a budget of \$100 per month.
8/13/2006	Recommendation: Remove from Article IV, Section 1.1, "...also Groups Secretary and Treasurer, only in the absence of the GSR and the GSRA."
8/13/2006	Recommendation: Move Appendix B, Items G and H to the end of Article VIII, Section 1.
8/13/2006	Recommendation: Move Appendix B, Item I to become Article XV, Section 9.
8/13/2006	Recommendation: Remove Appendix B.
8/13/2006	Recommendation: Modify all occurrences of 50% to 51% in regards to a majority vote.
8/13/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 1, Item B from, "Motions that are deemed Area Policy require a 50% vote in order to pass. All other votes require a simple majority. Abstentions are to be counted in all votes totals." to "Motions that are deemed Area Policy require a 2/3's vote in order to pass. All other votes require a simple majority."
9/10/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XI, Section, from "after group reports." To "after second quorum".
9/10/2006	Recommendation: Remove after Article XV, Section 1, Item A, "Secretary and Treasurer of member groups may vote for their said groups in the absence of their GSR or GSRA providing they are not part of the Administrative body or hold Sub-Committees chairs of the PCASC."
9/10/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XVI, from "Temporary Working Guide to our Service Structure" to "A Guide To Local Services In Narcotics Anonymous".
9/10/2006	Motion: To make the "workshop chair" commitment one year longevity."
9/10/2006	Motion: "\$30 for treasurer budget."
9/10/2006	Motion: Add Literature Review as a standing sub-committee.
10/8/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article IV, Section 1.0 from, "No person shall hold more than one membership in class of combination thereof, except that the following sub-committees, be allowed to have a voting participant commitment: Helpline, H&I, PI,
	Workshop, and Activities." To "No person shall hold more than one membership in class of combination thereof, except that the following sub-committees, be allowed to have a voting participant commitment: Helpline, H&I, PI, Workshop, Activities, and Literature Review."
10/8/2006	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 6 from, "Only a GSR or GSRA of a member group may submit a written report, in the absence of the GSR or the GSRA, the Secretary or Treasurer of the respective group may submit a written report." To "Any group member may submit for the said group a written report and give it orally."
10/8/2006	Motion: For the PI committee and the helpline committee to combine as one.
	Recommendation: Remove from Article XII, Section 5, Item F, "Help Line"
10/8/2006	Recommendation: Add to Article XII, Section 2, Item A, "Literature Review Guideline"
	"The purpose of the Literature Review Committee is to initiate and review all new and upcoming NA literature to provide and carry the message of recovery in written form to the addict who still suffers. To serve as a communication link between the World Service Conference Literature Committee (WSCLS) and the Passaic County Area Service Committee (PCASC) and between the Passaic County Area Literature Review. Subcommittee (PCALRS) and the groups about matters concerning NA Literature. To evaluate and comment on literature prior to its approval. To assist the WSCLS by developing literature. To assist area literature committees by sharing experience with written and verbal communications."
	<i>Guidelines courtesy of Greater Philadelphia Region and Carolina Region.</i>

10/8/2006		Recommendation: Modify Article XII, Section 4, from "at least one hour prior to the PCASC meeting and to give this report orally to PCASC in accordance with the agenda." to "after they are given orally if need be."
10/8/2006		Recommendation: Modify Article IX, Section 2, Item E, from "at least one hour prior to the start of the PCASC meeting" to "after they are given orally if need be."
11/12/2006		Recommendation: Add to Article XV, Section 11, "Area Policy Binder" that reads, "The replacement cost of an area policy binder is \$8."
11/12/2006		Recommendation: Modify Article IV, Section 1, from "No person shall hold more than one membership in class of combination thereof, except that the following sub-committees, be allowed to have a voting participant commitment: Helpline, H&I, PI, Workshop, Activities, and Literature Review." to "No person shall hold more than one membership in class of combination thereof, except that the following sub-committees, be allowed to have a voting participant commitment: H&I, PI, Workshop, Activities, and Literature Review."
12/10/2006		Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 3, Item H from "Each member group of PCASC will donate Two Dollars and Fifty Cents (\$2.50) each month for support of the Helpline;" to "PCASC will donate Two Dollars and Fifty Cents (\$2.50) each month for support of the Helpline on behalf of each group for support of Helpline;"
12/10/2006		Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 9 from "A distribution of one hundred dollars (\$100.00) in literature is made to H&I Sub-Committee at each PCASC meeting. A purchase of (1) one case of meeting lists will be distributed each time the Literature Committee request purchasing of meeting lists for the PCASC meeting for H&I Sub-Committee." to "A distribution on an as needed basis of \$25 per H&I panel, per month in literature is made to H&I Sub-Committee at each PCASC meeting. A distribution of forty (40) meeting lists per H&I panel, per month is made to H&I Sub-Committee at each PCASC meeting on an as needed basis."
1/21/2007		Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 4, add to the end, "and a PCASC Policy Book".
1/21/2007		Recommendation: Local meeting lists to be sold at 10 cents and a limit of 25 per group per PCASC meeting.
2/11/2007		Recommendation: Remove from Article XII, Section 5, Item F, "Literature Review".
2/11/2007		Recommendation: Remove Article XII, Section 2, Item A, "Literature Review Guidelines".
2/11/2007		Recommendation: Remove from Article IV, Section 1, "Literature Review".
2/11/2007		Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 3, Item G from "To donate at least Twenty (\$20.00) Dollars but not more than Fifty (\$50.00) to Northern New Jersey Regional Service Committee every Two (2) months;" to "To donate One Hundred Dollars (\$100.00) to Northern New Jersey Regional Service Committee every Two (2) months;"
2/11/2007		Recommendation: Add to Article XV, Section 12, "Activities Seed Money" "\$500 seed money to be distributed".
2/11/2007		Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 4, from "Each new group accepted into the PCASC shall be given a group starter kit to a limit of Twenty-Three Dollars and Fifty Cents (\$23.50), which includes key tags, and a PCASC Policy Book." to "Each new group accepted into the PCASC shall be given a group starter kit to a limit of Fifty-Four Dollars and Sixty-Nine Cents (\$54.69), which includes key tags, and a PCASC Policy Book. See the Literature Chair for description of the current starter kit"
3/11/2007		Motion: To have a separate "Website" Subcommittee Chairperson to have 2 year clean time requirement"
3/11/2007		Motion: To modify the percentage of votes necessary to reflect the amount of groups eligible opposed to the total amount of groups.
3/11/2007		Motion: To make the convention committee a standing Subcommittee. 5 years.
3/11/2007		Recommendation: To modify Article XII, Section 6 from "The clean time requirements for all Standing Sub-Committee Chairpersons are two (2) years total abstinence from all drugs.", to "The clean time requirements for all Standing Sub-Committee Chairpersons are two (2) years total abstinence from all drugs, except Convention which is five years total abstinence from all drugs."
4/15/2007		Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 4, from \$54.69 to \$58.36.
4/15/2007		Recommendation: Add to Article XVI, Section 4, Item G which reads, "If a member wants to create a written motion and the time for motions has elapsed, then he or she may say, "I have a point of urgency". Immediately the chairperson will ask for intent for the Point of Urgency. This must be a unanimous decision of the voting participants agreeing. At which point, if the vote passes, the floor will be reopened for motions for a period of ten minutes. A point of urgency may only occur once per PCASC meeting."
5/20/2007	6	Motion: Local meeting lists Literature responsibility to stock and keep updated based on change.

7/8/2007		Recommendation: Modify Article IX, Section 2, Item from "To assume the responsibilities of the Chairperson of any and all Sub-Committees of the PCASC..." to "To assume the responsibilities of the Chairperson of any and all Sub-Committees of the PCASC, except Convention Committee..."
7/8/2007		Recommendation: Add to Article XII, Section 2, "Please refer to area archives for the latest subcommittee guidelines and read during area election requirements."
7/8/2007	2	Motion: To ask for a budget for monthly supplies for RCM report \$50.00.
7/8/2007	3	Motion: Add subcommittee reports of convention and website to monthly order of business.
7/8/2007	5	Motion: To change the order of business form (see new form)
9/9/2007	1	Motion: The website address www.passaicarea.org, be on all flyers generated for this area.
11/11/2007	2	Motion: To include times and meeting places of all subcommittees on our local meeting lists.
12/9/2007	1	Recommendation: To add website chair to Article Iv, Secion 1.0
12/9/2007	2	Motion: All motion must be submitted no later than 10 minutes after the close of open forum.
1/13/2008	3	Motion: To have the policy read that the minutes should be either mailed out or emailed to area GSR's and executive committee member within 2 weeks of the next scheduled area
2/10/2008	8	Motion: To create roll call and add it to order of business for all executive committees and subcommittees
2/10/2008	4	Recommendation: Modify Article X, Section 1, Item A #3, If an elected member of PCASC misses two consecutive area meetings without contacting a member of the executive body, it will result automatic removal from their positions. #4 If an elected member mises four or more area meetings during their tenure, PCASC will review for removal via a motion.
2/10/2008	2	Motion: To add to policy the newsletter subcommittee in Article IV, Section 1.0 (Classes)
3/9/2008	1	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 3, Item G from "To donate at least One Hundred Dollars (\$100.00) to NNJRSC every two months" to "To donate to NNJRSC every two months through a motion"
3/9/2008	2	Recommendation: To remove Article XV, Section 3, numbers 8, 9, 10, 13
3/9/2008	3	Recommendation: Modify Article XI, Section 4. Sessions of the JAC must be announced at least 21 days in advance. Vice chairperson of the PCASC will facilitate this committee.
3/9/2008	4	Recommendation: Modify Article XV, Section 3, Item H, PCASC will donate \$1.00 each month for support of the helpline on behalf of each group.
3/9/2008	5	Motion: To include a space to include how much each group pays for rent, in group financial report.
4/13/2008	2	Motion: To modify the subcommittee form to include a section for YTD budget and yearly budget information.
5/11/2008		Motion: The literature subcommittee only hands out current statewide meeting lists, old meeting lists be recycled.
6/8/2008		Motion: To change the area dates that fall on Easter and Mothers day to the third Sunday of that month.
6/8/2008		Recommendation: If no one has anything further to say during open forum, take a vote to move on to 2nd quorum.
6/8/2008		Recommendation: The area secretary have the key to the areas PO Box, and the secretary seek out a PO Box with 24hr access.
6/8/2008		Recommendation: Refreshment coordinator have six months clean time, arrive at 12:00 to set up, budget will be \$27 dollar, clean up kitchen, meeting room, and police butts in the rear of the church.
7/13/2008	1	Recommendation: To take first quorum at 1:00 PM before the workshop
10/12/2008	1	Motion: To change the wording of the refreshment coordinators requirements from "the budget will be \$27" to "the budget is limited to 50% more than the number of groups"
11/9/2008	2	Motion: H&I members must have 6 months clean to share their experience, strength and hope in an H&I presentation and 3 months H&I experience.
12/14/2008	1	Motion: To change Article XV, Section 4 to read \$90.05 instead of \$58.36 and change Section 11 of same Article to read 14.
2/8/2009	2	Motion: No BCC (Blind Carbon Copy) in emails - which means - emaling people other than in the BCC area you but an email and no one know who else is getting this email.
2/8/2009	5	Motion: To have ASC elections in March
2/8/2009	8	Motion: To Change PO Box to 24 Hour Facility
3/8/2009	2	Motion: To do away with local meeting lists

4/19/2009	1	Motion: Not to take literature purchases until committee has fulfilled all orders
4/19/2009	2	Motion: Review and voting of newsletter content by GSRs month before release
4/19/2009	5	Motion: That the secretary should have the 24 hour key to the PO Box
5/17/2009	4	Motion: To allow group members to represent a group at area in order to maintain voting privileges and may not present more than 1 group.
5/17/2009	5	Motion: GSR or GSRA may not present more than 1 group in PCA
5/17/2009	6	Motion: Allow Vice-Chair to be 1st alternate signatory and RCM to be 2nd alternate signatory on the area bank account
5/17/2009	7	Motion: Allow Vice-Chair to be 1st alternate to possess BO Box Card & Literature cabinet key
7/12/2009	1	Motion: Make clean time requirement for workshop chair 2 yrs
7/12/2009	2	Motion: Any subcommittee event that raises funds follow this protocol: 1) immediately following even monies collected area counted by a least subcommittee chair and one other committee member. 2) At least subcommittee chair and one other member go directly to area bank and complete a night deposit. A deposit slip & night deposit bag will be provided to said subcommittee prior to any money making event.
7/12/2009	5	Motion: To accept the workshop guidelines with the following changes: 1) workshop chair - 2 year clean, 2) workshop speaker - 3 years clean, workshop chair - "working knowledge" of 12, 12, 12.
8/9/2009	3	Motion: To have phone number and address of all sub-committee, Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer
8/9/2009	4	Motion: That area treasurer and either area chair or vice chair go together directly and immediately following area service meeting to make a deposit of collected area money into night depository.
8/9/2009	5	Motion: That area treasurer holds night depository key and distributes that key to appropriate sub-committee chair, with deposit slip and deposit bag, preceding any fund raising event.
8/9/2009	11	Motion: Allow newsletter chair / editor the responsibility of approving newsletter content.
9/13/2009	1	Motion: Change quorum sheet to look like sample
9/13/2009	2	Motion: To add personal e-mail to last month's minutes motion 08-09-09-03 that passed and reads: to have phone number and addresses of all sub-committee chair and vice chair
9/13/2009	3	Motion: That treasurer obtain second night deposit key at our bank on Route 23 between Butler and Wayne by next area service. Also properly label each key to avoid confusion.
10/11/2009	4	Motion: Set time of adjournment to "End of Business" for every area service.
10/11/2009	10	Motion: To have Adhoc reports after subcommittee reports
11/8/2009	1	Motion: For area to vote on any and all board approved literature that comes out.
12/20/2009	1	Motion: To continue to print PCASC report in current 4-up format and suspend sending out report in PDF format, via email, to GSR's
12/20/2009	2	Motion: Have CAR distributed electronically to all GSR's and GSRA's by secretary
12/20/2009	3	Motion: Have secretary include the executive body and sub-committee attendance into the minutes.
2/21/2010	1	Motion: Add into Secretary report a section "Groups in need of Support" and/or any announcement and do away with printing group reports.
2/21/2010	3	Motion: That in the event of Treasurer and Asst Treasurer are both absent at any area service meeting the vice chair and secretary will take on the responsibilities of treasurer. Treasurer must make arrangements to get PCA chair or vice chair the checkbox and other pertinent treasury material, include the report for the current month.
2/21/2010	4	Motion: If you have to leave area before area ends let it be known to the chair and/or vice chair to let the body know.
4/11/2010	3	Motion: To eliminate printing of sub-committee reports and motion forms in Secretary's monthly report and keep aforementioned reports and forms archived and available for review at PCASC each month. This will be the responsibility of the Secretary and going forward, secretary will print only: Notes from previous month, 1 page group reports, and executive and sub-committee attendance.
4/11/2010	4	Motion: To make it the responsibility of the RCM to ensure that donation is made to Region and Helpline at least every two months..
4/11/2010	5	Motion: To give no less than two weeks notice before holding JAC meeting of PCASC.
4/11/2010	6	Motion: To schedule a JAC meeting for budget of PCASC in March and April if needed, in place of workshop every year. Workshop Chair will organize and Area Chair will facilitate with help from Vice-Chair and Secretary.

5/16/2010	3	Motion: To rename PI to PR
5/16/2010	4	Motion: To allow the Asst Treasurer to count monies and have all the duties of the Treasurer in the absence of the Treasurer. Also to help Treasurer count monies when they are both here.
7/11/2010	2	Motion: During motions, if there is no opposition to motion, then allow motion to pass automatically. Before going to a vote on all motions, the vice-chair or chair will ask if there is any opposition.
8/8/2010	1	Motion: To adopt the procedures recommended to the chairperson as of how to handle motions and sub-committee reports, per consensus based decision making as put forth by motion 2-21-10-06 from Feb. 2010 area
9/12/2010	1	Motion: When reading motions, secretary or V. Chair to simply say 01, 02 etc. and leave off date at beginning
9/12/2010	4	Motion: To increase refreshments budget to \$75/month @ 53 per group.
9/12/2010	5	Motion: To change formally, in policy, how PCASC accepts sub-committee reports. Change from Roberts Rules to Consensus Based Decision Making.
11/14/2010	1	Motion: In absence of vice-chairperson the RCM assumes the chair position of Policy
11/14/2010	4	Motion: To add to duties of RCM on page 12 / Item A the following: To serve as chairperson or vice-chairperson
		January 2011
3/13/2011	1	Motion: All JAC meetings to have 66% attendance or meeting is void.
3/13/2011	2	Motion: To remove the budget of \$3.00 per group for refreshments and to consider passing a donation bag for area GSR's to pay their own way.
4/10/2011	1	Motion: Modify Article XV, Section 2, Item A from "Any member of PCASC (voting and non-voting participants) may introduce motions and participate in debate and discussion. All motions introduced at the PCASC must be seconded by a GSR or the motion dies." to "Only a voting or non-voting participant (see Article IV Section 1.1 and 1.2 for definition of these participants) may introduce motions. Any NA member may participate in debate and discussion (at the discretion of the Chairperson). All motions introduced at the PCASC must be seconded by a GSR (or GSRA in the absence of a GSR) or the motion is out-of-order.
4/10/2011	2	To add the Ad-Hoc Chairperson(s) to non-voting PCASC participants
4/10/2011	3	Modify Article VI, Section 3. Append the following: "...except when elections occur in March. This is the annual ASC elections which is used for transitional purposes. These trusted servants take term immediately following the end of the April session."
4/10/2011	4	To allow the change made to Article VI, Section 3 to apply retroactively to those who were elected in the March 2011 session.
4/10/2011	5	To make Newsletter/Website a part of Public Relations
4/10/2011	8	Edit PCASC policy: 1) Remove "convention" subcommittee reference 2) Change "PI" to "PR" Change "Public Information" to "Public Relations" 3) Change "Website" to "Website/Newsletter"
5/15/2011	7	All JAC meetings require >50% executive body must be in attendance and subcommittee chairs
6/12/2011	?	To establish a Par level of 75%
6/12/2011	?	Policy Chair is to hold policies for groups, sub-committees and ASC and will send webmaster updates to upload to Google Docs.
9/11/2011	?	Lit. order will not be released until the end of ASC after all business has been conducted. (validate?)
1/15/2012	1	Idea: Subcommittee chairs that can also be a GSR or GSRA are H&I PR workshop & Activities.
1/15/2012	2	Idea: To adapt CBDM as our way of conducting business as a replacement to RRO as of the start of Area in Feb 2012
1/15/2012	3	Idea: To remove from policy article XIII special subcommittees section 1 PCASC workshop A. The area workshop is not a standing subcommittee of the PCASC. To add letter F. workshop to page 14 article 12 section J.
1/15/2012	4	To eliminate 2 quorums to 4 or 2 areas in order to not lose voting privileges.
1/15/2012	5	To create a numbering system for ADHOC committees and have them correspond to the log of motions. The committees should be numbered as the motions are. If there are more than 1 created it should be suffixed with a letter.
1/15/2012	6	Add a phone list of trusted servants & GSR's & GSRA's to be emailed as a separate document every month along with Area minutes.
2/12/2012	2	To create a new grid that is easier to read that states the trusted servant positions for each group.
2/12/2012	4	To create an idea form that coincides with CBDM. This would be the responsibility of the policy chair and reviewed by the GSRs before accepting. To add a part for modification.

3/11/2012	1	To take volunteers before nominations
4/15/2012	1	To not put the number of votes when it comes to voting on members taking trusted servant positions in the secretary's minutes.
4/15/2012	3	Change "classes of membership" to "types of membership" wherever classes appears in the Policy
6/10/2012	1	Change the name of the "Workshop" subcommittee to "Mentor-ship". Make Mentor-ship a standing subcommittee that abides by the current "Workshop" policy and guidelines, while adding the duties of Mentor-ship, which includes creating a policy with trusted servant requirements, guidelines of the subcommittee, and creating a GSR orientation package. The goal is to have a working policy with guidelines and responsibilities by November.
7/8/2012	1	Idea: To increase the par level for consensus based decision making from the current 75% to 85%.
7/8/2012	2	Idea: To change the group report form – where it says working balance to starting balance.
8/12/2012	1	Idea: To adopt the PCASC policy to CBDM as revised.
8/12/2012	5	Idea: To have a JAC meeting between September and October. ASC to review YTD budget and consider amendments.
8/12/2012	3	Idea: To put the address of the different groups on the groups in need of support form.
8/12/2012	3	Idea: To include coffee maker and "other" columns on 'Groups in Need of Support.'
9/9/2012	1	Idea: To put into policy that our official seating position is an octagon and put a diagram into our policy about the chosen shape.
11/11/2012	2	Idea: Requirements for JAC attendance 51% of the executive body and sub- committee chairs.
11/11/2012	3	Idea: In order for your literature form to be filled, all order forms must be handed in to the chair or vice chair by 3pm
11/11/2012	8	Idea: In regards of NA absconded funds, the absconders name will be said in a group report in order to prevent them from hurting themselves again.
12/9/2012	1	Idea: To change the titles of PCASC Chair and Vice Chair to Facilitator and Co-facilitator, respectively, in the spirit of the principles of consensus based decision making.
1/13/2013	2	Idea: To make it policy that the Activities Chair attends Regional Activities Meeting. If the Chair cannot attend the Activities, Vice Chair goes and if not the Co Facilitator goes.
2/10/2013	2	Idea: To remove from Area policy that the Mentorship Chair can only serve one term and make it like other subcommittees to allow two consecutive terms.
2/10/2013	3	Idea: To bring back into policy the log of motions in policy. To keep a centralized historical record of the Area's Policy.
2/10/2013	1	Idea: To recommend all reports be printed double sided (example Treasurer, RCM, etc.)
3/10/2013	1	Idea: To create a single point of entry for the 'groups in need of support' form. GSR's, LCM's, and GSU Facilitators would complete the form for the groups they are representing. A fully completed copy would then be distributed by the Area Secretary.
4/14/2013	1	Idea: To include an electronic copy of RCM report and subcommittee reports with the minutes.
4/14/2013	2	Idea: To have the secretary provide a sheet displaying when and where all subcommittees meet to all GSR's.
4/14/2013	3	Idea: To meet on the third Sunday of the month in May due to Mother's Day. Also add to policy if it will conflict in future as well.
7/14/2013	3	Idea: To change area policy to allow an area trusted servant to send email communications regarding PCASC matters. The web servant to also research setting up distribution lists to simplify the sending process. (Affects: Article 14, Section 13)
8/11/2013	1	Idea: To remove Article 14, Section 3, items G & H, from PCASC policy which are no longer valid as these are covered under the ASC budget.
8/11/2013	2	Idea: To add ADHOC Chairs as required attendance for roll calls.
8/11/2013	4	Idea: To put in the Treasurer policy to pay the PO Box in the month of June.
10/13/2013	1	Idea: To add to the secretary's responsibilities to print 5 copies of any flyers emailed to her/him at the beginning of literature purchase at area. Also to recommend to groups to email any flyers to PCASC secretary.
10/13/2013	2	Idea: To change the CBDM procedure to ask those who were opposed during the paper ballot to just state briefly one more time why they were. In order to truly understand the conscience of our decision making process, we should not be secretive or anonymous about discussions. This would be more helpful in making future decisions.
10/13/2013	6	Idea: To change the wording of "Workshop Chair" to "Mentorship Chair". Article 14, Section 1, Item E
10/13/2013	7	Idea: To remove the words "and Helpline" in reference to no longer making a donation directly to the Helpline at Region. Article 9, Section 5, Item F

11/10/2013	3	Idea: To eliminate the paper ballot and instead use a straw poll with par level. All oppositions will be asked to briefly state their opposition.
11/10/2013	5	Idea: Add to policy to limit the time for questions/oppositions/discussions per person to 60 seconds
12/8/2013	1	Idea: Add to activities chair requirements to require a detailed financial statement for all activities
12/8/2013	4	Idea: For the literature subcommittee to stock the following items: 2011 membership survey (when 2013 comes out, the pamphlet will replace this one) cost is.
2/9/2014	8	Idea: To accept the Public Relations guidelines into PCASC Policy.
2/9/2014	9	Idea: To require the new financial idea form for all financial ideas.